
                                                             
 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

This school year we have been implementing the PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) 

Programme across our academy called Jigsaw, the mindful approach to PSHE. 

The lessons since September, have built children’s emotional literacy, self-esteem and 

knowledge of who they are and how they relate to each other and the world in a positive and 

healthy way. We are sure you will have heard about the Jigsaw Friends and Calm Me time. 

The Summer Term units are about Relationships (unit 1) and Changing Me (unit 2). 

Changing Me Puzzle Year 2 

• Children will learn about the changes which happen to humans as they grow, from being a 

baby to old age (this does not include puberty) 

• For safe-guarding purposes, children are taught the correct words for the private parts 

of the body (e.g. vagina/penis) and that nobody has the right to hurt these parts of the 

body. 

They are also told where to get help if they are frightened or worried. 

We hope you will be in agreement with us that this work is vitally important for children, that it 

needs to be done age-appropriately and the Jigsaw Programme gives us a secure framework in 

which to do this. 

However, we do as always want to work in partnership with parents and carers, and also wish to 

inform you of your legal right to withdraw your children from some aspects of this work. The 

government has made Relationships Education and Health Education statutory for all primary 

schools from September 2020. However, the aspects of PSHE which teaches sex education are 

optional. It is up to you as parents to decide whether you wish for your child to take part in the 

lessons in Term 6 from Changing Me. These are: 

• Week 3-  ‘The Changing Me’ 

• Week 4 – ‘Boys’ and Girls’ Bodies’ 

 

• We hope you, like us, will see the materials in Jigsaw as educationally sound and 

beneficial to our children in terms of safe-guarding and keeping them informed. More 

information can be found on our academy website alongside our RSHE policy. If you do 

wish to withdraw your child from the sex education aspects of PSHE, please complete 

and return the attached form. 

If you require and further information before returning the form, please contact school and we 

will be happy to discuss any of your questions. 

 

Thank you for your continued support with your child’s learning. 

Shona Hodgson 



                                                             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


